

#### NANTWICH TOWN COUNCIL



# MINUTES OF POLICY COMMITTEE HELD ON THURSDAY 17 JANUARY 2019

<u>Present</u> – Councillors Groves (Chair), Councillors Bowyer-Bates, Butterill, Bostock, Hall, Kirkham, Lewis, Martin, Moran and Staley, together with the Town Clerk.

## 1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Marren (Mayor).

## 2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.

#### 3 MINUTES OF POLICY COMMITTEE OF 25 OCTOBER 2018

The minutes of the Meeting held on 25 October 2018 were approved as a correct record.

#### 4 PLANNING CONTROL

Committee **RESOLVED** to approve the recommendations of the Clerk in respect of the applications listed.

Councillor Moran referred to the discussion at the Council meeting 10 January 2019 regarding the loss of car parking following redevelopment of the St Anne's Lane site and suggested that some of the capital receipt should be spent on additional car parking. Councillor Groves indicated that the Leader of Cheshire East and Frank Jordan, Executive Director of Place, has been in discussions with Nantwich Town Football Club.

Committee considered a street trading application at Nantwich Lake and **RESOLVED** to ask Cheshire East to defer a decision pending a resolution to the problems caused by the existing coffee van on site.

# 5 CONSULTATION ON POLICE FUNDING

Committee considered a response to the consultation on Police Funding for 2019-20 by the Police Commissioner and **RESOLVED** to support the proposal.

## 6 HEALTH AND SAFETY POLICY

Committee considered a report on the production of the Council's Health and Safety Policy by the Health and Safety Consultant. Committee **RESOLVED** to authorise the Clerk to present a report to Council recommending adoption of the Health and Safety Policy.

# 7 POLICY ON PROHIBITION OF SALE OF REAL FUR PRODUCTS

The Clerk presented a report outlining a complaint about the sale of real fur at one of the Antiques Fairs on Nantwich Square. Committee **RESOLVED** to enter into a dialogue with the operators of the markets to ask them not to let stalls to traders who sell real fur.

**DATE OF NEXT MEETING** – 14<sup>th</sup> March 2019 Peggy Killick Suite, Nantwich Civic Hall.